Charity Auction organized by Business Traveller Magazine to raise funds for Chi Heng Supported AIDS orphans

Business Traveller has been running its Asia-Pacific & China Charity Auction for over 10 years. The 2012-13 Charity Auction was run in four phases, starting from November 2012 to February 2013. Those who participated in the auction also took part in a lucky draw for a wide range of prizes such as airline tickets, car rental coupons, hotel cou-



pons, and travel and spa packages, all for a good cause. Business Traveller worked with the bidders and proceeds made are directed towards Chi Heng's work on building reading rooms and educating AIDS impacted children in China.

With the generous sponsorship of Business Traveller's industry partners and friends, 235 items were put up for auction. With the support of everyone involved, the students will be able to further their studies and take another step forward in achieving their goals in life.

Nationwide Fellowship activities for Chi Heng students

'Be thankful to our parents' Activity organized by Chi Heng, Yunnan

On March 24th, Chi Heng Yunnan office organized the first Spring outing for local middle and primary school students with the theme of 'Love in our Heart, Chi Heng in Action-Be thankful to our Parents'. The students had picnics and played under the warm sunshine and gentle breeze. In the 'Let' s Chat Heart-to-Heart' session, the students, together with Chi



Heng staff and volunteers sat around and talked frankly and openly about the difficulties they had in their daily lives, as well as expressed gratitude to their parents for seeing them through the difficulties. Due to the remoteness of this area, AIDS-impacted people suffer from discrimination, thus opportunities to share experiences are important for the local children. At the end of the session, the students agreed to draw pictures when they return home of their parents and family members that expressed their love and gratitude. (图片3)



Chi Heng University Students carry Charitable Activities Zhengzhou

March 30th, Heng Zhengzhou office organized 30 Chi Heng university students into four groups to launch a series of charitable activities. They were

'Care for the Elderly at Aged Care Homes, 'Blue Action-Care for Autistic Children', 'Operation Empty Plate', and 'Care for Children with Disabilities' . The students brought warmth and care to the people, fulfilling the Chi Heng philosophy of 'Pass it On'. ZhengKai International Marathon

On March 31st, Chi Heng Zhengzhou office organized 29 Chi Heng university students to attend the 2013 "ZhengKai 5km Mini International Marathon" . These student runners worked hard and challenged themselves at the Marathon, through which they not only realized the importance of a healthy body, but also experienced the goodwill of Chi Heng. Chi Heng university students have been attending the Marathon for 3 years and it has become one of their favorite activities.

"Reflections in Spring" - New Semester Gathering in Beijing On March 30th, Chi Heng Beijing office invited the university students in Beijing as well as local volunteers to gather in the Beijing office for interactive activities under the theme of 'Reflection in Spring', where they talked about their new year plans. During the gathering, Chi Heng staff disseminated AIDS-related knowledge among the students in the form of games and sharing sessions.





Interviews launched on the application for tuition for Chi Heng university students

Springis the time when Chi Heng Foundation launched nation-wide interviews for the application of tuition for university students. In March, Mr. Chung To Chairman of Chi Heng interviewed 90 university students respectively in Zhengzhou, Zhoukou, Guangzhou, Kunming and Beijing offices. During the interviews, local offices invited former Chi Heng



university students to come and talk with new candidates, introduced the summer session's work at Chi Heng and shared with them their stories of growth in this big family of Chi Heng. So far, the number of new applicants for 2012-2013 school year has reached 300. (图片9)

Study found remarkable results achieved by Chi Heng AIDS Orphans Program in Lincang City, Yunnan



The Chi Heng Philosophy

On March 17th, Mr. Chung To, Chairman of Chi Heng Foundation attended the Kunming USB for youth, and shared with these young people his achievements as well as challenges in his 15- year philanthropic career. Mr. To encouraged the attendees to persist in and practice philanthropy in their daily lives, and to make contributions to more people in need.

On the morning of March 30th, Chi



Heng Beijing office attended the "World City: Responsibility and Action Forum on Capital University Volunteers Service" co-hosted by the Beijing Committee of the China Communist Youth League and Beijing Volunteer Federation. The forumsupported by the University of International Business and Economics. Ms. Kong Zhouzhou, the Director of Chi Heng Beijing office shared the work and philosophy of Chi Heng Foundation with the student volunteer groups from more than 30 Beijing universities, and called for more young people to join the network of university volunteers.

Harvard Law Students Visited Chi Heng Hong Kong

On 19 March, 22 Harvard Law School students visited the Chi Heng Hong Kong office. The students were members of the Harvard Asia Law Society (HALS) and were on a 4-day spring delegation trip to HK. The students



took a very keen interest in Chi Heng's work with AIDS impacted children in China. They asked many good questions about the children and their families, as well as the social and legal environment in China. Chi Heng looks forward to welcoming them to be volunteers and supporters in the near future. HALS is the only group at Harvard Law School (HLS) that brings together students with a common interest in legal and business issues across Asia. One of the largest student groups at HLS, HALS is extremely diverse and international, with past and current members from not only East Asia and North America, but also from South Asia, Latin America, and beyond. Members include native and fluent speakers of Mandarin, Cantonese, Taiwanese, Korean, Japanese, and South-East Asian languages, many of whom aspire to make use of their language skills and international experiences in their future work as legal professionals.

Personalized Care from Chi Heng Staff

On March 19th, staff from Beijing office accompanied Xiao Hao and his father from Fuyang to see doctors in Beijing. Xiao Hao, a ten-year-old HIV affected child, was facing possible paralysis and couldn't walk by himself. No cause of disease was found in his hometown. After one week in Beijing, and many doctor consultations, the cause of disease was found and a treatment plan developed. Chi Heng has managed to find a local hospital in Anhui where Xiao Hao and his father can continue further treatment. Let's pray for Xiao Hao and wish him an early recovery. We would be very happy to see him run under the sunshine, just like other children of his age.

Home Visits in Zhumadian

From March 4th to 13th, Chi Heng staff in Zhumadian paid home visits to 170 people, providing them with 70 buckets of milk powder as well as providing living allowances to 95 people. Each year, Chi Heng

Foundation carries twice yearly home visits to



the grantees. The work is not simply for the sake of verifying information, but more importantly for bringing love and hope to those students and families. Through on-site communication, playing games, distributing study materials and other basic items, a mutual trust is established with the grantees, which makes them feel a part of the Chi Heng family.

Promotion of Vocational School Students Projects

From March 25th to 27th in and Henan offices, staff members of Heng Foundation's Vocational School Students Project introduced in detail the project content working procedures to local



responsible for home visits and distribution. . The staff also shared and exchanged ideas on how to guide students to choose majors and schools that are appropriate for them, as well as on the 'do' s and don'ts' when recommending majors to students. The Chi Heng Vocational School Student Project, through

linking with normal and regular vocational schools, aims to recommend majors to junior and high school graduate students and dropouts. It pays close attention to the study and psychological development of those who attend vocational schools. The project, up until 2012, has introduced more than 90 Chi Heng students to vocational schools, thus providing more options for these students' study. On March 15th, Chi Heng staff in Lincang city attended the 2012 Report and

Feedback meeting on the assessment of AIDS Prevention and Control programs in Lincang, Yunnan Province. All attendees were staff from local AIDS prevention and control related organizations. According to reported statistics, apart from the rural insurance policy, Chi Heng' s educational support to AIDS orphans is the most long-lasting program and covers the biggest number of supported children.

Chief Editor: Mary Contact Us:

Beijing

010-65542018 beijing@chiheng.org Shanghai 021-63804427 shanghai@chiheng.org Hongkong 00852-25170564 info@chihengfoundation.com

Microblog: 智行基金会 (Sina/Tencent/Sohu)